
 

 

 
 
 
Dear members of the Yarra Glen Primary School community, 
 
I hope everyone enjoyed their long weekend and were able to use the Pupil Free Day on 
Friday 10th June to have an extra-long weekend. Teaching staff were working busily behind 
the scenes planning and collaborating for Term 3.   
 
Firstly, on behalf of all the YGPS staff we would like to say a BIG ‘THANK YOU’ to the 

anonymous person/family who donated 2x masseuses that came onsite last Friday. All the staff were really 
appreciative and it was a really great way to relieve those tense muscles.   
 
In relation to Curriculum Days, please note, just a friendly reminder and due to a scheduling error, our Term 4 
Curriculum, before Cup Weekend, will need to be amended from Friday 28th to Thursday 27th  October. Please pencil 
the date into your calendar. On Friday 28th October, students are still required to attend school. If you have already 
made previous arrangements and anticipate your child/ren beig away e.g. holiday booking, to please inform the 
school.   

On a sad and happy note, I would like to wish Renee Litchfield, Office Administration, all the best with her future 
career aspirations. Renee has been a wonderful member of staff and she will truly be missed by the school 
community. Renee’s last day will be Tuesday 21st June.  
 
Student Semester 1 reports will be available for viewing via Sentral on Thursday 23rd June. If you require a hard copy 
or have issues accessing the report to please contact your child’s classroom teacher or school office. As a result, to 
discuss your child’s achievement report, 3-Way Conferences will be timetabled in the first week of Term 3. You 
should have received communication this week in regarding meeting times and availability.  

 
School Policies will be available of YGPS website: 
 
School Policies reviewed at School Council 15th June: 

• Volunteer Policy  

• Visitor Policy 

• Child Safe Code of Conduct 

• Child Safety Responding and Reporting Obligations Policy and Procedure 

• Child Safety Induction Pack  
 

Assembly WebEx link: 
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Principal’s Update 

Join from the meeting link 

https://eduvic.webex.com/eduvic/j.php?MTID=m22cd4580fc6ddd1c7c5590eeba81d024 
OR  
Join by meeting number 

Meeting number (access code): 2652 311 3642  

Meeting password: YGPS2022 

 

mailto:yarra.glen.ps@education.vic.gov.au
http://www.ygps.vic.edu.au/
https://eduvic.webex.com/eduvic/j.php?MTID=m22cd4580fc6ddd1c7c5590eeba81d024


I hope everyone has a wonderful Term 2 holiday break. See you Term 3! 

Thank you 

Jeff de Villa, Principal  
 

Many of our families will be aware and some have expressed concern over the recent supervision of the school 
crossing on Symonds Street.    Please note the school crossing is managed by the Yarra Ranges Council, not the 
school.  There are currently school crossing staff shortages, leading to issues with the crossing being supervised if our 
regular crossing supervisor is unavailable.  

The school staff will always endeavour to cover the crossing in these instances, however it is difficult as staff must 
stay in the classroom until the bell goes at 3.30pm, which may lead to timing issues with the students leaving the 
school grounds or coming early in the morning.   

We absolutely understand the safety concerns surrounding this, please continue to contact the council should you 
wish to express your concerns.   We will aim to improve communication on days when the crossing supervision will 
be affected.    There is an advertisement below for anyone that may be interested in crossing supervision roles in our 
area. 

We need parent and community volunteers to join us in making YGPS a better place for all. Being involved with your 
child’s school can also increase their connection and confidence when at school! 

We currently have one vacancy on School Council for a community member position, which can be held by a parent 
or other community member. It is a great way to have your say, learn more about the workings of the school, and 
help enhance educational opportunities for our children. 

School Council helps plan for the future of the school and maintains oversight (not management) of the school's 
operation. School Council meets twice per term and contributes to the subcommittee of their choice. No experience 
is necessary, and training is available. We welcome a broad range of views to ensure that decisions are made in the 
best interests of our children, however, would love to have someone interested in being involved with our 
fundraising & events. 

If you would like to be involved for a more specific purpose, or in a way that requires less commitment, then joining 
one of our subcommittees is the perfect way to get involved.  

We are particularly searching for people to get involved in our Fundraising and Events committee – our grand plan is 
to hold a YGPS School Fair in 2023, however we need many helpers to make this happen! We are also hoping to have 
more social events to make up for the last few years. 

YGPS Subcommittees  

Fundraising & Events – organise and plan fundraising events such as raffles, trivia night, barbeques, and social 
events 

Grounds & Facilities – organise working bees, future planning for upgrades and improvements, grants 

Education & Policy – update policies, provide parent feedback regarding curriculum 

Wellbeing – collaborate with staff on student wellbeing initiatives 

Finance – monitor budgets, collate reports for School Council 

For further information or to express interest, please contact the office. 



Natural Disasters Incursion 
Written by Matt, Claire and Millie 

 
 

On Monday of Week 7 the 5/6 classes had an incursion about natural disasters.  
 

Tornadoes Experiment  
 

The first thing we did was to experiment with temperatures. We put ice with blue food dye inside room temperature 
water, once the ice had melted, we put hot, red food dye inside of the water, the red food dye went down to the 
bottom quite quick then it started to go back up. The blue food dye started to swirl around with the red food dye 
because the red food dye was warm, but the blue food dye was cold, so they didn’t mix because warm moisture 
goes up and cold moisture goes down, so they don’t like to mix. 

 
Whirlpool Experiment  

 
 Next thing we did was to shake a water bottle in a sideways direction which caused the bottle of water to make a 
whirlpool. The other side, the water bottle was full of air which caused the water to not fall down until the whirlpool 
was made which let the air flow and caused an opening so the air could get through to the other side. This caused 
the water to fall to the other side, this was spectacular to witness. 

 
Hot Air Balloon Experiment 

 
Then Marilyn gave us an example of how hot air goes up. She asked somebody to come up the front and hold a 
plastic bag, she asked everybody who wanted to do it and almost everybody put their hands up and Quinn G was 
chosen to be first. She came up the front and held the plastic bag then Marilyn started to blow warm air from a hair 
dryer into the bag. When the bag started to fill up then Quinn let go of the bag and the bag started to arise quite 
fast, when it hit the roof and started to float back down. A bunch of people in all the 5/6 classes got turns at this 
experiment.  

 
Equator Experiment 

 
For this experiment, we had a carboard plate we then started to spin the plates just like the equator spins. One plate 
span right, the other plate span left to symbolize the northern and southern equators. While the plates were 
spinning we put marbles on them in different places, for example some people put the marble in the very center of 
the plate others put the marble half way or even on the edge and it really affected the spinning if you put the marble 
on the edge it didn’t fly off so it would spin around a few times before it fell but if you put the marble directly in the 
center it would spin off the plate quicker and so on.  

 
Seismograph 

 
Finally, in this experiment we had partners and a white board and a marker. One person would move along the 
white board being as steady as they can while the other person moved the whiteboard up and down to signify how a 
seismograph works. This was the last experiment we did. 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
LUNCH ORDERS ARE NOW AVAILABLE EACH WED & FRI VIA FLEXI SCHOOLS 

Download the Flexi Schools App to order – https://www.flexischools.com.au/mobile-app  
 

**Uniform Shop – NOW OPEN – Tuesdays 3.00pm – 3.45pm** 
 

 

 

 

 

  
Prep Y Prep G  1/2 Y 

  

 1/2 G  1/2 P  3/4 Y 

  

3/4 G  5/6 Y 5/6 G 

5/6 P ART / INDONESIAN PE 

 

STUDENT/TEACHER LEADERSHIP AWARDS 

 

Important Dates 
Remember Sentral is regularly updated with important dates and reminders. You can also keep in connection via 
our Facebook page! 
2022 Term 2 & 3 

Date Event 

Friday 24th June Last Day of Term 2 – school finishes at 2.30pm 

Monday 11th July First Day of Term 3 

Monday 11th-Friday 15th July 3 – way conferences 

Monday 18th – Friday 23rd July Swimming – whole school 

Wednesday 27th July Storytime – Prep 2023 students – 2.30pm-3.15pm 
(and then weekly – final session Wed 17th August) 

Friday 29th July Cyber Safety Incursion – grades 5-6 (TBC) 

Wednesday 10th August Chemistry Chaos Incursion – grades 3-6 (TBC) 

Monday 22nd August  Curriculum Day – no students at school 

Monday 12th September School Production  

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 

https://www.flexischools.com.au/mobile-app


 

 

 
**** TISSUES **** 

We would appreciate if each student could bring a box or packet of tissues to donate to the classroom at 
the start of term 3!  House points on offer!  Thank you. 

 

 

 

Don’t forget that the School Breakfast Clubs Program has now returned to our school! Our new school chaplain, 

Sarah Russell, is coordinating the program.  School Breakfast Club runs every Monday and Wednesday morning from 

8:30am to 8:50am. 

Delivered by the Victorian Government in partnership with Foodbank Victoria, the program provides healthy meals 

to help students focus better and participate fully in their education. 

 

Message from the Department of Education 

2022 Annual Privacy Reminder  

Our school collects, uses, discloses, and stores student and parent personal information for standard school functions or were 

permitted by law, as stated in the Schools’ Privacy Policy.  Please take time to remind yourself of our school’s collection notice, 

found on our website: http://ygps.vic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2022/02/YGPS-Privacy-Collection-Notice.pdf  

For more information about privacy, refer to: Schools’ Privacy Policy — information for parents.  

  

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Pages/schoolsprivacypolicy.aspx
http://ygps.vic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2022/02/YGPS-Privacy-Collection-Notice.pdf
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Pages/Schools-Privacy-Policy-information-for-parents.aspx


 



             



 

 



 



  



  


